
 
 

 

June, 2022 

Newsletter 
              

       

   

From the President’s Corner 
 

Hello Everyone! 
 
    I hope all are doing well. Don’t forget the June 15th meeting, the Annual Parade 
Awards, at Friendship Center. Dinner is at 5:30 pm and our regular meeting will start at 
6:00 pm, the parade Awards will start at 7:00 pm. Don’t forget to register for the 
meeting by Monday June 13th. The parade was a huge success, a big THANK YOU 
goes out to all who volunteered and participated. There were approximately 5000 
people along Summit St. including 131st St., and approximately 2000 people in the 
parade. What a huge success! Once again THANK YOU!!!! Don’t forget all the other 
Point Place Days events in the month of June. Check the Point/Shoreland Journal for 
dates and times, plus checkout Facebook.  
 
    THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK 
YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK 
YOU!   
    
God Bless All of You 
Tom Stagner, President 
      
 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

Point Place Days 

31st Point Place/ Shoreland Parade 
Another successful parade is in the books! The weather was picture perfect; the 
parade went off without a hitch and it was lots of fun for spectators and participants 
alike. Per tradition the parade was kicked off with a fly over by the Mercy St. Vincent 
Life Flight followed by the Carp Town Cruisers. The Washington Local Fire 
Department, Police Chief, many of our local politicians and even Muddy came to join 
the fun and celebrate the beginning of Point Place Days. Thank You to all the 
participants, spectators, sponsors, volunteers and Toledo Police Officers for making 
the parade possible. The Point is the Best Place Any Place! We are already looking 
forward to the 32nd Annual Parade next year!  
 

Special Shout Out to the 2022 Parade Committee 
Tom Stagner, Chairman  
VJ Huffman, Assistant Chairman  
Michael DeLong, Grand Marshal 
Debbie Speegle, Scheduler/Registration  
Jennifer Meehan 
Pat Konwinski  
Cindy Clark 
Sandy Lowery  
Arnie Buehler  
George Bowland 
Clem Cybulski  
Joyce Ejhinger  
Anthony Tunison 
and Judges: 
Christy Tunison 
Christine Franks 
Nancy Anderson  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

Many thanks to our sponsors Alternative Plumbing, Friends of Theresa Morris and all 
those listed below! 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

  



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

  



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

Pie, Cake and Cookie Contest 
 
 
Wednesday, June 22 
Friendship Park Community Center, 2930 131st St. 
Drop off Entries 10 am - 5:00 pm 
Judging starts at 6:00 pm with the public welcome for contest awards at 7:00 pm 
6 Prizes will be awarded in the following categories: 
Youth 6-12 years old - Best Dessert 
Teen 13- 17 years old - Best Desert 
Adult 18 & Up - Best Pie, Best Cake & Best Cookies (Includes Brownies & Cookie 
Bars.) 
Best Theme Dessert - "Let the Fun Begin" 
Slices of dessert will be available after 
awards for a donation of $1.00 per slice. 
Bake a favorite dessert and/or just join us 
to enjoy the goodies... 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

Mustard Seed Drive Thru 
 
Saturday, June 18, 2022, 10 am - Noon 
Mustard Seed Outreach Ministries and RiverPoint UMC parking lot. 
5420 302nd Street (off of 131st) 
 
Drop off Donations of Non-Perishable Foods, Paper Products or 
Personal Care Items. Monetary donations also needed and 
appreciated. You can also donate by mailing in a check or 
online. See letter in this newsletter... 
 

Dear Neighbors and Friends of the Point/Shoreland Community and Mustard Seed, 
 
Once again, this year the format for our annual fund raiser has been changed from the “Mile 
for Mustard Seed” walk.  
 
What: A drive-through to drop off food, non-perishable (personal care items) and financial 

donations.  
When: Saturday, June 18th, 2022 between 10:00 am and 12:00 noon.  
Where: 5420 302nd St, Toledo OH 43611, the parking lot behind Riverpoint Ministries (131st 

St) shared by Mustard Seed.  
 

Many of you have supported us in the past and we are truly thankful.  

The past 3 years have resulted in many changes both in our personal lives as well as how 
businesses operate.  

We empathize with anyone who has been impacted by these trying times, either directly or 
indirectly. Our BEST WISHES to everyone and especially to the small businesses in the 
Point-Shoreland community, that you and your associates remain well and your business 
viable, beyond this unprecedented time.  

Now more than ever, people in the Point/Shoreland community are seeking assistance from 
Mustard Seed. Many have never sought help before.  

We ask that you consider making a donation of any size to HELP US HELP OTHERS!  

If you are unable to drop off at the drive through on June 18th please mail to: 

Mustard Seed Outreach Ministry  
5420 302nd St  
Toledo OH 43611  
or make a donation via PayPal Giving Fund, using the link below. 
https://www.paypal.com/fundraiser/charity/1237098 
 
 
Sincere Thanks for your consideration!  
Lori Jarrell, Director 

https://www.paypal.com/fundraiser/charity/1237098


 

 

  

 

 

 
 

Free Bike Repair 

Saturday, June 11 from 10:00 am – 1:00 
pm CrossPoint Community Church is 
offering a free bike inspection and repair. 
Bring your bike and their technicians will 
inspect and repair it for free, including any 
parts that might be needed. CrossPoint is 
located at 4212 Onondaga (283rd) south 
of Lehman Ave. 

 

 

 

Lighthouse Outdoor Church Service & Picnic 

Sunday, June 12 at 10:30 am 

The Point and Shoreland community is 
invited to an outdoor church service at 
the Point Place Lighthouse. There will 
be a supervised children’s activity area, 
along with refreshments. Following the 
service, there will be a free picnic lunch. 
The church service is sponsored by 
CrossPoint, Point Place UCC, and 
RiverPoint UMC. The lighthouse is 
located on Summit Street, just south of 
Cullen Park. Parking is available along 
the east side of Summit Street, and at 
Cullen Park. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

Youth Group Car Wash 
Saturday, June 11 at RiverPoint Ministries UMC, 2862 131st St., from  
10:00 am  - 2:00 pm. Free Will Offering. 
 

 
Free Drive Thru Dinner 

Monday, June 13 at RiverPoint Ministries UMC, 2862 131st St., from 5:00- 6:00 pm. 
It will be a picnic dinner consisting of 2 hot dogs, potato salad, baked beans, mac and 
cheese and  dessert. 

 

June Dinner Meeting 
 

Our May PPBA Dinner Meeting will be on Wednesday, June 15, at Friendship Park 
Community Center, 2930 131st Street Toledo. 

The times are different this month because this is also the night of the Parade Awards. 

● 5:30 PM - Dinner - provided by Golden City Restaurant 
● Followed by our regular PPBA business meeting 
● 7:00 PM - Parade Awards - the public is invited 

Reservations are required so we can provide 
an accurate count to our caterer.  
 
Make your reservation at 
https://ppba.wildapricot.org or email 
ppbaonline@gmail.com and let us know that 
you are coming. 

Hope to see you there! 

 

 

 

https://ppba.wildapricot.org/


 

 

  

 

 

 
 

VISIONS OF CULLEN PARK 

The windows are open, the birds are chirping away and the roses are going bonkers! 

I hope you’re all enjoying the long-awaited warm weather. 

The last update on the new restroom at Cullen Park is that it will be completed by 
year’s end. Also, local artist, Leslie Dietsch has been moving forward with her idea of 
art projects for kids and adults at the park. 

An avid birdwatcher informed me that many, many more birders and birds are being 
observed in the forest area of Cullen as compared to last year. Also, Pelicans are 
being seen from the Erie Marsh area to Point Place. Photos are being posted of the 
American White Pelican in large groups. 

The next Visions meeting is Wednesday, June 22nd at CrossPoint Church at 6:30 pm. 

Everyone is welcome, please join us. 

Till the next time, Vee 

 

 
 

  



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Your Business Card can be added here. Email it to Jennifer @ 

harpistjen@yahoo.com 



 
 

 


